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January 10, 2023 

On January 10, 2023, the Versailles town council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members and attorney Lynn Fledderman 

were in attendance. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved. 

Roxanne recognized and welcomed the new Clerk Treasurer, Sarah Bauman. Town Council Officers were elected. Roxanne Meyer was elected 

President and Mike Daugherty was elected Vice President. Monthly meetings will continue to be the second Tuesday of each month at 7pm at 

town hall. 

Fire Chief Ben Sieverding reported 685 calls for 2022 including 49 mutual aid calls. 

Jason Liming was in attendance and requested that the meeting minutes be updated on the town website. Sarah will take care of getting those 

updated. He also mentioned the chirping on the state police post. Joe will talk to the police post. The ditch on Jason's property is holding water. 

Randall will call Mike Holman to come look at it . 

Mary Ann Gay was in attendance and had concerns about drainage at the property behind her house. The council agreed to take a look at it and 

come up with a solution. 

Bill Gay was in attendance and wanted to follow up on his daughter's water meter. Randall noted that it was already fixed . 

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. Items on the consent agenda were accepted. 

The protocol for Boil Water Advisories or Mandatory Notices was approved. Town will meet with EMA director to discuss use of Hyper-Reach. 

Council discussed upgrades to Saw Mill And Graham Creek lift stations. Town will meet with Curry to discuss these lift stations. 

The draft of the contract with the Ripley County Soccer Club for spring soccer camp was approved. 

The job description for the new Code Ordinance Officer job was approved and the job listing will be posted in the newspaper. 

Holly noted that our community does not offer many opportunities for our senior citizens. Her solution was to open the community center on 

the 1" and 3,d Wednesday of the month from 1-3pm for a senior gathering. Games will be provided. The council approved. The first gathering 

will be held on February 1, 2023. 

With no further business coming before the council, the meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

Attest : 0Lt~ 
Sarah Bauman, Clerk-Treasurer 


